

Wednesday

Dear Mom,

housdale called me on today at 11³⁰ am and asked what I had decided on. So I told him that I had just put face on the train to Columbus to search for a house. It electrified him. He said "don't do anything rash with that offer". He ~~hoped~~ you would return before he leaves town again on Monday so he could go back to Dolley and talk it over. And if you return after Monday, I should go to Dolley myself. They ~~simply~~ did not think we were serious about leaving. They will evidently make an offer. housdale was gone all afternoon today; he may have been to Dolley.

So go into the housing situation in Columbus very seriously at any rate. ~~But~~ I think you should not hurry with it, you can not be here before Monday anyway. But write me airmail often and do not give any earnest money to anybody. I shall keep you informed.

The children are doing fine. Very elaborate meals

Kisses Henryk